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God and the Samba 
Have I shared with you the details 
of my vacaƟon this last February? 

I think I might have talked about it with some 
folks, but not everyone.  

Adam and I went to cruise around ArgenƟna, 
Uruguay, and Brazil. The big highlight of our trip 
was a visit to Carnivale in Rio de Janeiro. 

We were so excited to go because of all the  

pictures we’d seen, but once we arrived – once we 
started talking with locals – and aŌer we went to 
the fesƟval - I realized that I thought I knew what 
Carnivale was, but the truth was, I had no idea.  

Before experiencing Carnivale, I thought that it 
was simply the original New Orleans’ Mardi 
Gras “on steroids.” Carnivale, as far as I knew, was 
a huge fesƟval of costumes, floats, dancing and 
hedonisƟc partying as people prepared for Lent. 
Carnivale begins on the Friday before Ash 
Wednesday and is a five-day country-wide  

holiday.  

WRONG! What I learned from being there is that 
while it once was, and for some sƟll is primarily a 
fesƟval of excess that leads up to Ash Wednesday 
and absƟnence, the “fesƟval” aspect of Carnivale 
revolves around the Rio Sambadrome,  

where thousands parƟcipate in a 
Samba compeƟƟon. Yes, a compeƟƟon.  

Of the many Samba schools in Brazil, about two 
dozen compete in Carnivale where they write, play 
and sing original Samba music, choreograph and 
dance original dances, sew and wear original 
costumes and build five massive floats. The music, 
dances, costumes and floats are based on new 
themes and stories created every year. Each of the 
five nights (Fri-Tue), six schools compete, each 
having 2500-3000 student performers. Each school 
must perform for 55-65 minutes.  So, Carnivale 
takes 11+ months of preparaƟon, every single 
year. It culminates on Ash Wednesday with the 
announcement of the winner. The compeƟƟons 
happen at night from 9pm unƟl 6am each morning 
because of the heat, which is typically in the mid- 
to high- 90’s.  

Then… during the daylight hours, people party, 
drink, eat and dance. From aƩendees to 
parƟcipants, Carnivale aƩracts around 6 
million people, local and foreign.  

Did you know any of this? Me, neither. I thought I 
knew… In reality, what I knew was actually what I 
assumed and gleamed from bits and pieces. And 
I’m sure that there is a lot more about Carnivale 
that I sƟll don’t know. I think this is what oŌen 
happens with God and faith. We think we know, 
but in reality, what we know is liƩle to nothing and 
only comes from random bits and pieces… a story 
passed down from elders, some wriƟng on a piece 
of parchment, what an official or so-called 
“prominent” person said. The more we 
experience, the more we read, the more we 
engage in dialogue, the more likely it is that we’ll 
know more. But, we might never know it all. And 
that’s good. It’s good because with more to learn, 
we keep returning repeatedly. OŌenƟmes to re-
experience the same things, but someƟmes to 
discover something new and different. That’s what 
God offers – conƟnual, never-ending opportuniƟes 
to learn and discover, which is fun and 
exciƟng.  Did you ever think someone would 
compare God and faith to the Samba and 
Carnivale? Surprise – something new and 
different.  
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Though The Golden Girls made its debut on September 14, 1985—the series 
still remains fresh for generations of new viewers thanks to great writing and 
syndicated reruns. Here are a few  things you might not have known about 
the show~ 

¨ BETTY WHITE AND RUE MCCLANAHAN PASSED THE TIME WITH WORD GAMES. 
Betty White had always been a fierce competitor when she appeared  
on Password back in the day, and she found a kindred spirit in Rue McClanahan 
when it came to word games. The two ladies frequently played alphabet games in 
between takes throughout the enƟre day of taping. 

¨ QUEEN ELIZABETH WAS A HUGE GOLDEN GIRLS FAN. 
The Queen invited the stars of the show to perform live at 1988’s Royal Variety Per-
formance in London. The Girls reenacted two of their kitchen table  scenes (with a 
bit of censoring, so as not to offend any royal sensibilities). 

¨ MCCLANAHAN GOT TO KEEP BLANCHE'S CLOTHES. 
McClanahan had a clause written into her contract that allowed her to keep all of 
Blanche’s custom-made clothing. She reportedly had 13 closets full of designer 
duds. 
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If you would like to share a prayer request 
with Pastor Michael , please call the Church 

Office at (303) 466-8355 or via email at 
prayers@broomfielducc.org. 

 

Prayers for a colleague of Pastor Michael’s, Mark Long, who serves on the 
board of directors with him at La Foret Conference and Retreat Center. 
Mark recently learned that he has stage IV prostate cancer that has 
metastasized to his spinal column. This is a complete shock for him, his 
family and everyone else.  He remains opƟmisƟc as he begins to learn and 
determine what his therapy will look like.  Prayers for healing, peace and 
guidance. 

Please keep Erma Sauer and family in your prayers. Last week, Erma had a 
fall due to weakness in her legs. She went to the hospital for treatment and 
observaƟon and is now in rehab. It's unknown exactly how long she'll be in 
rehab, but her prognosis is good.  

An update on Theresa Holst's dad.  He has been moved out of the ICU, 
which is wonderful news! He's conƟnuing his recovery with ongoing 
observaƟons and assessments. With several broken ribs, he'll eventually 
need to go to rehab when he's strong enough.  
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If we missed your Birthday or Anniversary 
please contact the church office. 

Our Mission Statement 

Your	2024	Church	Leadership	
Michael	Blackwood		‐		Senior	Pastor	

   Andi	Fox	   - Associate	Pastor  
  Brian	Conn	‐		Moderator	 
John	Pepperdine	‐	Vice	Moderator	

Eleanor	Witte	‐	Clerk	
	Financial	Secretary		‐		Jonathan	Wade		

Gary	McKee		‐		Treasurer	
Jackie	Lyells	&	Sara	Worcester	

‐		Members	at	Large	
- - 

CommiƩee Chairs 
Corey Hill -  Trustees  

Alice Kidney -  Worship  
Jane Shelton / Kathy Wathen -  Spiritual Care  

Jennie Belval -  ChrisƟan EducaƟon  
Mary Beth Jones -  Mission  

Desi Hill -  Fellowship  

Haydn & Zach Primrose 
5/10/2011 

 
Bill & Neola Roberts 

5/12/1962 
 

Matthew & Rhonda Davis 
5/26/1990 

 
Nate & Molly Bean 

5/31/2014 

 Jackie Lyells~5/1 

 Louise Taylor~5/1 

 Josiah Brinckerhoff~5/2 

 Mary Beth Jones~5/3 

 Jeff Jones~5/4 

 Dax Joo~5/6 

 Jerry Buderus~5/8 

 Sue Roberts~5/21 

 Jennie Belval~5/22 

 Debbie Kulby~5/22 

 Marie Valenzuela~5/27 

 Larry Vorwerck~5/30 

 Seth Boughton~5/31 
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If you see something on our website, Facebook, newspaper that you like   
-  please tell others … ‘like’ a Facebook post … forward to your friends, neighbors. 

Help more know why you like our church. 
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